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Date:

September 6, 2011
To:

Chairman Lee Holloway, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors
From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Recognition that the American Legion Post 299 and the Veterans of Foreign Wars Chapter 10394 have met Milwaukee County’s Due Diligence Requirements to the Satisfaction of the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors – ACTION
POLICY
Prior to commencing construction on a Veteran’s Memorial to be located in the southeast corner of Hales Corners Park, the American Legion Post 299 and the Veterans of Foreign Wars Chapter 10394 (together hereinafter referred to as ALP-VFW) must successfully meet the due diligence requirements of Milwaukee County, as established by the Milwaukee County Department of Administrative Services (DAS), to the satisfaction of the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors (Board).
Background

On September 30, 2010, the Board, by Resolution File No. 10-316, authorized the Parks Director to negotiate and execute a land use and endowment agreement with ALP-VFW to construct, endow, maintain, and operate a Veteran’s Memorial in the southeast corner of Hales Corners Park.  The Resolution provided that ALP-VFW must meet Milwaukee County’s due diligence requirements, to the satisfaction of the Board, prior to commencing construction.

The Department of Parks, Recreation, and Culture (DPRC) has met on several occasions with ALP-VFW to negotiate both the land use agreement and the endowment agreement (Exhibits A and B).  The land use agreement allows ALP-VFW to use DPRC property for the placement of its Memorial.  The escrow agreement obligates ALP-VFW to fund an account to provide for the ongoing maintenance of the Memorial.

Regarding the due diligence contingency, ALP-VFW has submitted to DPRC and DAS an informational packet outlining ALP-VFW’s responses to the due diligence requirements, including its ability to finance both the construction of and the endowment for the Memorial (Exhibit C).  DAS has reviewed the submittal and compiled its own report.

Recommendation

The Parks Director respectfully recommends that the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors recognizes that the American Legion Post 299 and the Veterans of Foreign Wars Chapter 10394 have met Milwaukee County’s due diligence requirements to the Board’s satisfaction.

Prepared by: Paul Kuglitsch, Contract Services Officer, DPRC
Recommended by:



Approved by:

	James Keegan, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

George Aldrich, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Terrence Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Gerry Broderick, Chairman, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Sarah Jankowski, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Linda Durham, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board
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